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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES


TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE  

ON WEDNESDAY, 6TH MARCH 2002 


TITLE:  REVENUE BUDGET  2001/02 : BUDGET MONITORING


RECOMMENDATION:

Members are requested to note the current position on the revenue budget.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

The report indicates that the revenue budget should achieve the level of the approximate.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

Various budgetary control reports, DSO trading statements and revenue estimates working papers.

(Available for public inspection)


CONTACT OFFICER :     Colin Kay                             Tel. No.  793 3245         


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)      Non specifically


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES           2001/02  Revenue Budget


REPORT DETAIL

1.
INTRODUCTION 

1.1
At the meeting of the City Council on the 20th February 2002 when the revenue budget for 2002-2003 was approved the approximate outturn for 2001-2002 was agreed at £240.330m the amount of the original budget. This will allow the planned level of reserves of £4m by 31st March 2002 to be achieved and keep to the strategy established in the 2000-2001 revenue budget of seeking to restore reserves to 3% or £7.2m by 2003.

1.2 Members at the last meeting of this committee agreed to remind all directors of the need to continue to exercise close monitoring to ensure budget allocations are not exceeded.

1.3 This report seeks to bring members up to date with the situation on the revenue budget  

for 2001-2002.

1.4 Directorates have continued to carry out budget monitoring and the following paragraphs summarise the overall position.

2. BUDGETARY CONTROL REPORTS
2.1 Although all of the directorates are anticipating that they will be able to contain net expenditure within the approved approximate caution will have to be exercised to ensure that this is the case.

2.2 No directorates are suggesting that it will be possible to achieve savings compared to approximate allocations but this reaction is understandable in view of the tightness of both this year’s budget and the one for next year.

3.      HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT


3.1    It is still expected that the account balance will meet its budgeted level by the end of the    


financial year.

4.
DIRECT LABOUR and DIRECT SERVICES ORGANISATIONS        

4.1 As previously indicated City Landscapes and Staff and Commercial Catering have both    reported losses throughout the year and whilst VMM is in profit it is still adverse to the budget. The situation for Highway Services DLO needs to be closely monitored because of the current position on the capital programme and workloads. It is anticipated however that the required contributions from surpluses of £0.5m to support the revenue budget will be achieved.

5. 
SUMMARY
5.1 Close scrutiny of directorate expenditure will continue to be undertaken to ensure that overall net expenditure does not exceeed the level of the agreed approximate.

6.
RECOMMENDATION
6.1 Members are asked to note the contents of the report.

Alan Westwood

Director of Corporate Services

3
2
budmonwg2410


